DRAFT MINUTES OF THE MONTHLY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 6th July 2015 AT THE VILLAGE HALL

Present

R. Poole - Chairman

K. McGrath - Vice Chairman

V. Pitman

C. Hake - Clerk

Also present were 30 members of the public

10 minute discussion on matters affecting the Parish and Agenda.

1.07.15 - Apologies

None

2.07.15 - Declaration of Interest

None

3.07.15 - Minutes of the last meeting

The minutes of the last meeting, which had previously been circulated, were agreed.

4.07.15 - Police Report

The Clerk read out the report

Langford Budville

2 x Non-dwelling burglary – nothing stolen in one, a bicycle stolen in another.

1 x Common Assault

Runnington

1 x Section 4 Public Order

5.07.15- Finance & Legal

a. Grant Thornton Annual Audit Invoice

It was proposed by McGrath, seconded by V. Pitman and unanimously agreed to pay the £240 Invoice.

b. Jubilee Hall Hire Invoice

It was proposed by V. Pitman seconded by McGrath and unanimously agreed to pay the £70 Invoice. It was also agreed that the hire time of the hall would be reduced from two hours to one and a half.

c. Glasdon Bin Invoice

It was proposed by V. Pitman, seconded by K. McGrath and unanimously agreed to pay the £386.11 for the bins This money will be reclaimed from the Section 106 money.

d. CS Fencing Invoice

It was proposed by K. McGrath, seconded by V. Pitman and unanimously agreed to pay the £174 for the fitting of the bins and table on the triangle. This money will also be reclaimed from the Section 106 money.

6.07.15 - Planning Application

None

Approvals			
None			
Refusals			
None			

7.07.2015 - Footpaths

The meeting was suspended at 8.20 for Zena Rowe to speak.

In the main the footpaths are in good order, there are a few problems with locked gates and some of the crop paths are not clear.

The meeting resumed at 8.25

8.07.2015 - Web Site

The meeting was suspended at 8.26 for M. Lilley to speak

The new Web Site is almost completed and should be live in the next few days; anyone accessing the old web site will be automatically directed to the new site.

The meeting resumed at 8.29

9.07.2015 - Parking Problems

Mrs. Pitman has met with SCC Officers and the Police and it was proposed that H bar markings would be placed on the road outside of Swifts between the telegraph pole and the water meter. On the opposite side of the road the H bar is to be positioned between the end of the house and the raised section of the wall.

The work should be carried out within the next 4-6 weeks.

10.07.2015 - Grass Cutting

Two contractors have submitted quotes this will be discussed at the next meeting.

11.07.2015 - Correspondence

There was no Correspondence

The meeting closed at 8.40

The next meeting will be held on August 10th 2015 Everyone is welcome

Approvals

None

Refusals

None

7.06.2015 - Footpaths

The meeting closed at 7.45 for Zena Rowe to speak

The main footpath from LB to Runnington is passable but not with a dog, it is up to the land owner if he decides to make it accessible to dogs.

8.06.2015 - Web Site

No report

9.06.2015 - Waste Bin

A brochure was handed to the Chairman to choose new bins for the play area to replace the existing bin which is being removed. It was unanimously agreed to purchase the chosen bins as soon as possible to enable the return of the existing bin to Mr. Hendy.

10.06.2015 - Grass Cutting

Two contractors have been approached with regard to cutting the grass, each will then provide a quote and the PC will compare quotes.

11.06.2015 - Correspondence

There will be a road closure at Tonedale on 9.6.15, it is hoped to have the road reopened by 12 noon.

The next meeting will be held on 6th July at 8p.m in the main hall.

The meeting closed at 7.48

The next meeting will be held on July 6th 2015 Everyone is welcome